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Somera, Alisa (BOS)

From: Gorwood, Kathy
Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2015 6:23 PM
Subject: RE: Referral: BOS File No. 150682

Hi Alisa, 
 
I am following up on this legislation.  

1) It seems that data gathered from the GPS device would be subject to disclosure under the PRA and 
Sunshine requests.   

a. Given this, how do we protect the home address of peace officers for those who are provided 
a take home vehicle?   

b. How do we protect the GPS location of vehicles used for:  
i.  surveillance  

ii. when used to conduct home/work or other site visits for those in alternatives to 
incarceration  

iii. Field operations 
iv. Custody operations when transporting prisoners 
v. When conducting evictions or postings.  

 
2) Since this data may be used to discipline staff, is the CCSF planning to conduct meet and confer 

with the various labor unions to avoid any future problems? 
 
The ordinance, specifically lines 9-14 speaks to an exemption process, however; I believe exemptions need to 
be outlined in the legislation rather than the onus befall the individual department to request an exemption, 
which would then require approval by the CA.  
Additionally, the listed reasons for exemptions are due to feasibility or undue burden on the department to carry 
out its official duties.  However, my concerns are for public safety, maintaining confidentiality of peace officers 
and subjects or places post contact with law enforcement. 
 
 
Please let me know if you need any other information.   
 
Regards,  
Kathy 
 
 
Chief Deputy Kathy Gorwood, #1319 
SFSD – Administration and Programs Division 
415-554-7223 


